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There may be challenges working with our colleagues to open a dialog encompassing what we have learned in order to effect change.  Some departments are already moving in the directions outlined by the workshop while others may be neutral and some adverse to the changes we see coming.  Resistance to change may be based in tradition, concerns about disciplinary identity, or the perceived lack of collaborative options.  Funding sources, forces outside the department, and belief systems may be the basis of these feelings.

Our goal is to change the way in which geosciences departments operate and are perceived.  Specifically, we need to develop a strategy to inform faculty not at the workshop about what we have learned in terms of trends in our discipline and where those leading in geosciences think we are headed as a field in the next few decades.  To achieve these goals we need to encourage discussion among faculty, catalyze departments to think broadly about their futures, and do this in such a way that we do not marginalize faculty who may feel threatened or ostracized by a change in the way geoscience is done. In the end, we need to work with leaders to incentivize the changes we all believe are important.

There are various ways in which we can try and effect change.  A blunt, perhaps high risk strategy, is the insistence that resistance to change will mean extinction.  Alternatively, there are more subtle and collaborative means of effecting change, albeit gradually, including: focusing speaker series on multidisciplinary presenters who can serve as role models, diversifying your own work, diagramming departmental and extra-departmental interactions, making sure that deliberative processes about departmental evolution go beyond hiring decisions based on disciplinary expertise, and thinking outside the box when it comes to hires; for example, both solid earth and surface process interests have been served by a single faculty member with interests in fluids and crustal dynamics.  Collaborative potential could become a criterion for hiring decisions. There are external resources that could help catalyze such changes.  For example, web resources could include profiles of faculty who have successfully managed to bridge what are commonly perceived as disparate and incompatible disciplines. 

